7. 5940 Bills for Payment and Money Received.

S.C.D.C. Deposit Account	£8000.00
It was proposed A.D.J.B., seconded W.D.B. with 4 in favour and 2 abstentions that the following bills be	paid:-
 C.A.L.C. Annual Subscription Village Hall & Rec. Ground Management Committee 	£117.60
- Hire of Hall - Youth Club Oct. Jan & Feb	22.00
3. Bus Passes	
Mrs. F.L. Harris, 8 Walkling Way	4.20
Mr. & Mrs. R.W. Sharpe, 21 Walkling Way	8.40
Mrs. E.M. Baldry, 14 Walkling Way	4.20
Mr. & Mrs. E.R. Smith, 37 Willow Crescent	8.40
Mr. R.C. Bradnam, 17 Walkling Way	4.20
Mrs. S. Watson, 12 Church Lane	4.20
Mr. & Mrs. 5.W. Adams, 7 Bene't Close	8.40
Mrs. R. Waters, 4 Lyndhurst Close	4.20
4. S.J. Daniels - clerk's salary March 83.33	
photocopying 5.53	•
post and phone 11.39	100.25
5. Cambridgeshire Conservation Corps - Donation	
(Min. 5937)	25.00

8. 5941 Annual Parish Meeting - May 8th. Publicity to be arranged as usual.

The meeting closed at 10.16pm.

Signed Beryl C. Waterson (Mrs) ... Chairman .. Mr May 1904 ... Date

Minutes of the Special Meeting held on April 9 1984 in Milton Primary School at 7.30pm.

Present: Mrs. B.C.Waterson (in the chair), W.D. Booth, A.D.J. Bull, R. Day, H.W.H. Easy, P. Harrold, L.M. Lock, G. Tonks.

Apologies received from Mrs. J. Westwood and G. Patten.

As three planning applications had been received H.W.H.E. proposed, P.H. seconded and all agreed that these be discussed at this meeting.

- a) 5942 S/0534/84 F. Haslop, 10 Haslingfield Road, Harston office and storage on land rear of Levitts Yard, Winship Industrial Estate no comments.
- b) 5943 S/0538/84 Sinclair Research Ltd, Milton Hall car park for 28 cars. A.D.J.B. proposed, P.H. seconded and all agreed that parking bays numbered 10 19 be "cut out" and that adequate tree and shrub screening be planted, because of the proximity of the church; also that the temporary parking place be made permanent. If S.C.D.C. disagreed with this proposition Council would definitely want a good tree and shrub screening adjacent to the church.
- c) 5944 S/0547/84 B. Runham, 49 Fen Road new front wall no comments.

Recreational Facilities (Min. 5945)

Members had visited various villages in the area. R.D. gave a report.

Bar Hill - the hall cost £123,000 in 1978/9 was used by 63 clubs/societies, but was rather small and impractical.

qu

34

Hardwick - the community school was used. Problems were being experienced with the County Council over the maintenance of a proposed extension to the hall. An agreement was drawn up between the developers who gave money for the upkeep of the recreational areas and the parish council. The clerk would obtain a copy of this agreement.

Haddenham - a hall was built on the side of the old school.

Stetchworth - Members were impressed with this building which though not particularly attractive architecturally was functional. A steel construction it was started in August 1983 and cost £85,000. Grants were obtained from E. Cambs. District Council, Development Commission and the County Council. It was understood that such a building would qualify for a sports council grant if two badminton courts were incorporated in the building.

Proposals.

R.D. suggested that possibly the library could be housed in the hall.

It was thought that a 2 badminton court would be appropriate. After much discussion as to where to build the hall on the Coles Road recreation ground it was agreed to ask Mr. S. Poulter if he would be prepared to come and give his advice. Mr. Poulter explained that the present village hall was not really worth preserving.

He suggested that council could ask three building companies to "design and build" a hall. The companies would need a site plan and the council's requirements from which they could produce plans. This service would cost nothing at this stage as the successful company would build architect's fees into the total cost. Mr. P. thought that two alternative sites were feasible:

- Over the present village hall.
 On the car park. Once the hall was complete the old hall would be demolished to make room for a new car park.

H.W.H.E. proposed and G.T. seconded that council look at the feasibility of building the new hall on the car park and as soon as its completion demolish the old hall so that this land could be used as a car park.

There were 2 in favour and 5 against.

R.D. then proposed, L.M.L. seconded that council ask CMS Ltd, Shepherd Building Service and at least one other firm (whose name could be obtained from the Eastern Federation of Building Employers) to draw up plans to "design and build" a hall incorporating the following requirements: 2 badminton courts, a medium sized meeting room, one small and one suitable for a library/committee room, kitchen, storage and bar facilities. A site plan would also be included so that the most suitable site on Coles Road recreation ground could be utilised.

There were 6 in favour, 1 against. B.C.W. thanked S. Poulter for his help and advice.

The clerk would obtain the necessary information as soon as possible. R.D. would see John Selby of S.C.D.C. about avenues to pursue for grants.

The meeting ended at 10.40pm.

Signed Beryl C. Waterson (hs) ... Chairman 1/4 Hay 1984 ... Date